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16 September 2010 

Attention:  Mr Sebastian Tauni 

Dear Mr Tauni 

Re:  MP06- 0085 Concept Plan – Rainbow Beach development,  
PORT MACQUARIE HASTINGS LGA. 

Thank you for your letter of 1 September 2010 seeking comment from Industry & Investment 
NSW (I&I NSW) on the Concept Plan for the above mentioned major project. 

I&I NSW is responsible for ensuring that fish stocks are conserved and that there is “no net loss” 
of key fish habitats upon which they depend.  I&I NSW has reviewed the Concept Plan and 
notes that the proposed development generally avoids direct impacts on key fish habitats. 

As more detailed designs are prepared, maintaining an effective separation between the key fish 
habitat of Duchess Gully ICOLL and water quality control infrastructure is an important design 
criteria.  Such a separation facilitates operation of the facilities uncompromised by the present or 
future opening strategy of Duchess Gully ICOLL.   

Further, ensuring the natural and constructed features are separated reduces the likelihood of 
fish populations moving into the water quality control ponds, which are generally unsuitable 
habitats for fish.  Final levels for the subject development should be cognisant of projected sea 
level for the 20 and 50 year time horizons. 

Should you require further information please contact Fisheries Conservation Manager, Patrick 
Dwyer, on (02) 6626 1397. 

Yours sincerely 

Marcus Riches 
Senior Fisheries Conservation Manager 
Fisheries Ecosystems 






























